
COURSE CONTENT 
 

Course Code DD4008 (mutually exclusive with DD8007)  

Course Title From Colonialism to Tourism: Early Photography in Asia 

Pre-requisites DD1004 Introduction to the Histories of Art II or DD2000 

Introduction to the Histories of Southeast Asian Art 

No of AUs 4 

Contact Hours 52 hours  

    

Course Aims 

This course introduces you to the relationships between photography, colonialism, and tourism in 
nineteenth-century Asia. You will examine how photographic images participated as discursive 
objects in various contexts for different purposes and mediums. You will study a diverse range of 
images produced by western and local photographers that document and interpret Asia. Through 
museum visits and conversations with curators, you will develop and refine skills in fieldwork 
research in preparation for your final-year project.  
 

Intended Learning Outcomes (ILO) 

By the end of this course, you will be able to: 

1. Discuss the visual and diverse socio-historical contexts of early Asian photographic 

artworks. 

2. Apply visual, contextual, and theoretical analysis skills to investigate early Asian 
photographic imagery in academic writing and in presentations. 

3. Develop and sustain arguments as a result of original research in academic writing and in 
presentations.  

4. Present your research findings, claims, and conclusions about early photography in Asia in 
a coherent and concise manner in academic writing and in presentations.  

5. Participate actively and knowledgeably in reading workshops, peer review sessions, and 
fieldwork on early Asian photographic imagery.  

 

Course Content 

 
This research-oriented course examines the relationships between photography, colonialism, and 
tourism in nineteenth-century South Asia, Southeast Asia, and East Asia. Structured as a series of 
case studies, you will examine how photographic images participated as discursive objects in 
various colonial contexts for different purposes and mediums such as albums, postcards, and 
stereoscopic cards. You will also study a diverse range of images produced by western 
photographers and local photographers about the peoples and places in Asia. Through multiple 
museum visits to study objects in person and discussions with experts, you will be introduced to 
various archives in Singapore and develop fieldwork research proficiency in preparation for your 
final-year project. Framed as seminar-style discussion sessions, this course emphasizes visual 
examination, acquisition of knowledge through reading and fieldwork, expressing thoughts and 
conclusions through writing, and demonstrating informed reflection about the multiple images of 
nineteenth-century Asia.  
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


